Dear Requester

I refer to your recent Freedom of Information request.

The Authority does not hold a central record of CCTV users/equipment . I have, therefore, consulted known users of CCTV for various applications within the Authority and the combined response is as follows:

Does the council use any CCTV cameras produced by Hikvision? Both Trent Bridge and the main Council House have Hikvision cameras

Does the council use any other hardware produced by Hikvision? Both Trent Bridge and the main Council House have Hikvision recorders

Does the council use any equipment produced by Pyronix? No pyronix products are used on Trent Bridge or the main Council House

If any hardware from either Hikvision or Pyronix is used, could you please tell me when they were installed? Last installation at the main council house was mid 2018

If any hardware from either Hikvision or Pyronix is used, could you please tell me how many units are in use?

Between 25 -35 hikvision cameras

If any hardware from either Hikvision or Pyronix is used, could you please tell me where the cameras are located?

The recorders are In a secure location within the main buildings and the cameras are mounted on high risk areas around the site.

If any hardware from either Hikvision or Pyronix is used, could you please describe the type of cameras in use (facial recognition, standard CCTV, ANPR)? Cameras used are standard IP cameras with no video analytics configured, Nether system has internet access and is contained on a separate secure internal network.

I hope this now satisfies your request. Should you have any further enquiries please do not hesitate to contact me directly on the details below.

Complaints, Information and Mediation Officer Nottinghamshire County Council

In addition to this and for future reference Nottingham County Council regularly publishes previous FOIR,s and answers on its website, under Disclosure logs. (see link) http://site.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/thecouncil/democracy/freedom-of-information/disclosure-log/

You can use the search facility using keywords.

If you wish to raise any concerns about the way your request was dealt with, then please write to the Team Manager, Complaints and Information, County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham, NG2 7QP or e-mail foi@nottscc.gov.uk quoting the reference number above.